Dear Parent,
You will be receiving a letter from the school indicating that your child is Failing Economics. I would like to explain why this letter is arriving. In the past many students were not truthful with their parents about graduation. Parents would ask their child if they were graduating and the child would say yes. When graduation arrived, children would then confess that they in fact were not graduating. Parents would be irate, especially after planning a celebration or waiting twelve years for this day to arrive. 
Parents would then go to the school and complain about why they had not been informed about their child not graduating. As you can imagine, tempers flared and words were exchanged and that led to the school system adopting a new strategy. Since then, schools have sent out the letter you received. This letter states that your child is FAILING said class.  In my class it represents something different.
I have a grading system that collects about 60% of the grade at the end of the semester. There is a research paper 20%, notebook 10%, class participation, 10%, final project 3%, and final assignments 17-19%. When I am asked by the counseling staff to turn in this list, only 38-40% of my grade is determined. In order to pass my class, a students needs at least 50%. So as you can see, every student is technically Failing the class with only 40% of the grade determined. 
If a student is not placed on the list, as a teacher, I can not issue a failing mark for a student. If I place a student on the list, once a kid hits 50%, I call the counselor and remove your child from the list. It is that simple. So long as your child completes hir/her assignments, THEY WILL BE REMOVED. I give every child as much time as possible to get off the list. There have been times where I am literally in class with 10 minutes before the deadline helping a student pass the course. I promise you that I will do all that I can for your child to pass. Your child must also do what is needed as well. All grades are earned. 

I hope this letter explains the letter and how I approach your child’s education. If you have any questions, feel free to contact me at 323-559-2350 or 323-780-6500 extension 290.  

Thank you,

Aldo Parral

Teacher of Social Studies

